
 

CITY OF LAGUNA HILLS 
NOTICE OF CITY COUNCIL 

CONTINUED PUBLIC HEARING 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the public hearing scheduled on June 24, 2025, to consider the 
following item has been continued by official action of the City Council to the 9th day of September 
2025, at 6:00 p.m., (or as soon thereafter as possible), in the City Council Chamber, located at 24035 
El Toro Road, Laguna Hills, California.  

General Plan Amendment RZNE-0013-2024, an action of the City of Laguna Hills to amend the 
General Plan Mobility Element to modify Major and Secondary Arterials to Collector Arterials to reflect 
changes made to the Orange County Master Plan of Arterial Highways. 

ENVIRONMENTAL: The project is exempt from CEQA, pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 
15061(b)(3) as there is no possibility that it may have a significant effect upon the environment; and 
under Section 15378, as the amendment is not a project under CEQA.  The minor amendment to the 
Mobility Element of the General Plan includes minor text amendments that do not involve physical 
changes to the public rights-of-way nor will the amendment cause a direct physical change in the 
environment because it does not authorize any specific physical activity or project. 

 

Dated this 26th day of June 2025. 
 
                           
         JENNIFER LEE, CITY CLERK 


